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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

February  3rd, 2022 

at 7:00pm at the HB 

Marine Group 

Training Facility,  

4340 Calienta St., 

doors open at 

6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization is 

to unite the  

property owners of 

Hernando Beach 

for Civic purposes 

that lead to  

improved  

quality of life. 

 
 

Don’t miss out on an 

email from HBPOA, add 

HBPOA34607@gmail.com 

as a contact. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BY BILL ROBERTS 

 
Goodbye January and hello February.  The first HBPOA General Membership 
Meeting hosted guest speaker Mr. John Stratton, Hernando County School Dis-
trict Superintendent.  His presentation shared his goals for the students of Her-
nando County and how he hopes to achieve them.  To address teacher and 
staff shortages, he invited members of the audience to volunteer and participate 
in the solution.  Additionally, he promoted his motto for building support among 
teachers, parents, and students for the County’s educational goals to “learn it, 
love it, live it”.   It’s a mantra to stay focused on the good that leads to more of 
the same.  
 
The minutes from our January 6th meeting are included in this issue of the 
Beachcomber. Please review them as they will become part of the official rec-
ord pending any edits for accuracy.  Send your comments to HBPOABeach-
comber@gmail.com.  Also in this edition of the Beachcomber are dates of 
events being hosted by our Landscape Team, Hospitality and Membership 
Team - add these dates to your very own Hernando Beach Life Calendar as a 
reminder.   
 
Last month I mentioned that the HBPOA is a 501(c)(4).  You may ask “What 
does that mean?”  This designation is defined by the IRS as a local association 
of Persons in a particular municipality whose net earnings will be devoted exclu-
sively to charitable, educational or recreational purposes.  The organization 
must meet the following requirements: 
 
It must be of a purely local character; It must limit its membership to persons in 
a particular locality; Its articles of organization, constitution or bylaws must de-
vote its net earnings exclusively to charitable, educational, or recreational pur-
poses; and No part of its net earnings may inure to the benefit of any private 
shareholder or individual.  An organization is of a purely local character if its ac-
tivities are confined to a particular community, place or district, irrespective of 
political subdivision.   
 
Next month I will review a section of the HBPOA Bylaws to refresh and review 

(Continued on page 3) 

By:  Vicki Anderson 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   
February 10th for publication in our  

March  Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

for membership what it means, how it is im-
portant to you and how it helps the organization 
function.  We will  start with: “Section 3.11 – Confi-
dentiality of member data and information.”  Your pri-
vate data is important.   
 
On December 15, 2021, the Hernando County Fine 
Arts Council awarded the HBPOA a $1,000 Commu-
nity Arts Grant for its 2022 Project “Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Community Appreciation Art Instal-
lation.”  How did this happen?  I was alerted to this 
opportunity by Diane Ziemski – one of our own local 
HB artists.  Working with Linda Tartaglione, I went 
online and filled out the form with an idea floated at 
one of our HB meetings.  The idea competed against 
several other organizations and teams!   
 
Here is the idea!  The Hernando Beach Property 
Owners Community Appreciation Art Installation is 
“How do we greet and welcome guests and residents 
driving into the community?”  At the South entrance 
we have at the beautiful Triangle Park with signage.  
To the North we are lacking any type of announce-
ment of where you are and what is here.  This artist 
impression installation will greet our residents and 
guests with a unique and original presentation captur-
ing a unique visual interpretation of what Hernando 
Beach is about. Thank you, Diane Ziemski, for the 
opportunity to submit a great idea.  Thank you, Linda 
Tartaglione, for helping me put your concept to paper.  
For our general membership, if you are interested in 
assisting with this installation, please contact me at 
540-419-5871.   
 
We are also proud to announce the Florida Watercol-
or Society (FWS) selection of Diane Ziemski’s work 
Mean Girls for the 2022 FWS Online Show.  The 
show was judged by Alexis Lavine on 8 January who 
wrote “There were many outstanding paintings, and 
the resulting show is diverse, in subject, technique, 
expression, and materials. It all comes together to 
showcase, not just the significant talents of the artists 
in the Florida Watercolor Society, but also the tremen-
dous and wide-ranging possibilities in watercolor 
painting today.” 
Please visit the FWS website at https://
floridawatercolorsociety.org/online-show/ to see Di-
ane’s work and the other pieces submitted for the 
competition.  
 
That my friends, is the short list.  If you’d like to partic-
ipate, join a committee please.  We still need volun-
teers for Bylaws and Finance & Budgeting commit-
tees.   
 
Love Where you Live! 
Bill Roberts 

(Continued from page 1) 

FEBRUARY SPEAKER 
 
Our guest speaker for February will be Chris 
Linsbeck. 
 
Chris is currently the Hernando County Commu-
nity Services Director.   This is an administrative 
position that plans, develops, and manages the 
Community Services Departments of Hernando 
County.  The Community Services Departments 
consist of Parks and Recreation, Library Ser-
vices, Animal Services, Veteran Services, and 
County Extension.  His management responsibili-
ties include planning, directing, and coordinating 
professional services for all Community Service 
Departments and programs.   Chris is a long-time 
resident and grew up here in Hernando Coun-
ty.  He served for four years in the Unites States 
Marine Corps from 1996-2000.  After returning 
home, he attained his Bachelors of Applied Sci-
ence in Business Administration and Manage-
ment in 2009.   Chris is currently on his 18

th
 year 

as an employee of Hernando County Board of 
County Commissioners.   
 
We hope to see you! 

https://floridawatercolorsociety.org/online-show/
https://floridawatercolorsociety.org/online-show/
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2022 Board of Directors 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

                                                                                                                         Governmental Affairs Committee -  
                                                                                                                          Landscaping Committee -  
                                                                                                                          Membership Committee - Patty Roberts 
                                                                                                                          Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 
                                                                                                                          Beachcomber - Jen Brown 
                                                                                                                           Bylaw Committee -  Barry Holland  
 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 

President:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871 
Vice President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720                                                                        
Secretary:  Linda Tartaglione - (914)260-6556                                                                            
Treasurer:  Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
Director:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  
Director:  Jim Fournier - (352)238-8662  
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi - (901)486-0352 
Director:  David Sarkis - (815)575-2981 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
2022 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM 

 

HBPOA meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month.   
Meetings are held at the Coast Guard Station on Calienta St, the doors open at 6:45pm and meetings start at 7pm. 

 

Dues are $35.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.   
Annual dues are due by January 1st every year and are NOT prorated. 

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year. 
 

New Member                 Renewal from 2021                                         Prefer to receive the Beachcomber by email 
 

1) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

2) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

I would like to help with __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mailing Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hernando Beach Property Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 
Eligible members are the property owner(s) listed on the property deed, as owner(s) of record on file with the Hernando County  
Property Appraiser's office, as owners named on the purchase agreement if the deed has not yet been recorded, individuals named in 
trust agreements that have present legal ownership of that property and the spouses of such property owners whether or not listed on 
property deeds and records. (Section 3.3 of the HBPOA Bylaws) 
 

If paying online please complete the online application with method of payment through our website at www.hernandobeachpoa.com. 
 

Make Check payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to: 
HBPOA, PO Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 
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HBPOA BOARD MEETING 
JANUARY 6, 2022   7:00PM 

 
PRESENT: 

CALL TO ORDER at 7:05pm  
1. Pledge of Allegiance. 

Agenda approved. 
Minutes from November Membership 

meeting approved as published in Beachcomber. 
2. Introduction of New Officers and Board mem-
bers - 2022 Board of Directors introduced. 
 
GUEST  SPEAKER-   
3. John Stratton- Hernando County School Su-
perintendent:  Stratton_j@hcsb.k12.fl.us. 
 
BUSINESS MEETING: 
4. President’s Comments. 
5. Committee reports: 

Finance:  Jen Brown. Motion: remaining calen-
dars to membership, second and approved. 
Membership:  Patty Roberts, Marlies Blackford.    
Hospitality:  Judy Hughes. 
Landscape:  Bill Roberts. 
Gov’t Affairs: Mike Fulford. 
Litigation:  Scott Fitzgerald. Legal fees $24,340. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
In executive session: 
6.  Removal from membership of Mr. & Mrs. 
Reeve without cause per HBPOA Bylaws Sec 
3.10.    Motion passed. 
End executive session.  
7.  Member Comments. 
 
CLOSING COMMENTS / ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Eyes of freedom Iraq War exhibit at HB VFW. 
Closing Ceremony Saturday @ 2:30pm.  
 
ADJOURN at 9:10pm 
Motion to adjourn. Second. Passed. 
 
50/50. 
 
DEPART BUILDING 

mailto:Stratton_j@hcsb.k12.fl.us
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HERNANDO BEACH 
PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

FEBRUARY 3RD, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
Hello Hernando Beach 
 
Here we are in the second month of 2022.   
 
These articles are written in the month prior so the 
first order of business is hoping you all had a wonder-
ful December 31st celebration.  There were lots of 
fireworks here at the Beach to celebrate the New 
Year.  And with the hope that 2022 will bring much joy 
to our Beach neighbors. 
 
Ahhhh.. February, it’s the month of love.  Love for 
each other, love for our neighbors, love for the free-
doms we have, love for the environment in which we 
live.  We here at Hernando Beach have the blessings 
of being on the water where nature abounds.  We of-
ten see dolphins, and fish jumping in our canals en-
tertaining us.  It is especially fun when we have north-
ern friends and relatives visiting and we can share our 
special piece of the world.  
 
Valentine’s Day..   It occurs every February 14th 
Across the United States and in other places around 
the world, candy, flowers and gifts are exchanged be-
tween loved ones.  We do know that February has 
long been celebrated as a month of romance, and 
that St. Valentine’s Day, as we know it today, con-
tains vestiges of both Christian and ancient Roman 
tradition.  
 
Your Hospitality Team looks forward to your presence 
at our February HBPOA meeting.  
 
Our January meeting filled the room and our new 
President Bill and his board are looking forward to a 

great year.    When folks get together, they find out 
what is happening in their neighborhood, get to know 
their neighbors, and maybe even get involved in 
some neighborhood socials.  Marlies Blackford,  now 
a member of the Membership Team  is  organizing  a 
“ Not just for Sweethearts” Bowling event in February.  
By now you should have received an email from 
HBPOA regarding this event..  Also, ladies, be watch-
ful for the Ladies Breakfast Schedule.  
 
If there is anyone out there who would like to organize 
a BBQ or other similar event? If so, mention it at our 
next HBPOA meeting.  We welcome lots of event ide-
as. 
 
Until March…. 
Judy Hughes 
 

VOLUNTEERS….  
 

The Hernando County Fine Arts Council will again be 
sponsoring The 37th Annual Art in the Park…. March 
12-13 at the Tom Varn Park.   
 

FREE admission… 
 
But volunteers are needed…. Varied opportunities, 
and times.  
 
Please think about volunteering. This is the fundrais-
ing events for the Community Art Grants, which the 
HBPOA has recently received. 
 
To sign up go to  https://www.hernandoarts.org/
volunteer and fill in the form.  The volunteer coordina-
tors will then contact you.  
 
Diane Ziemski, HCFAC Vice-Chair 

https://www.hernandoarts.org/volunteer
https://www.hernandoarts.org/volunteer
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HAPPY FEBRUARY FROM YOUR  
MEMBERSHIP TEAM!   

 
By:  Patty Roberts 
 
I have a question to ask you…Why did you join or 
renew your membership in HBPOA?  Was it to 
meet new neighbors, to be informed of matters 
pertaining to rezoning or other issues in the coun-
ty, to volunteer in our community, or just to so-
cialize after the 2020 lockdown? Maybe it was to 
make a difference in our community by volunteer-
ing your time and talents?  I joined for all of these 
reasons and believe that 2022 is going to be a 
great year for our Hernando Beach Community.   
 
Our team met in January to brainstorm ideas and 
events to grow our membership and get people 
involved. I am very pleased to announce that we 
have 267 total members of which 48 are brand 
new for 2022.  We are excited and ready to get to 
know our new neighbors. Are you ready to get 
involved? Do you have great ideas to 
share?  Please feel free to contact me at 
PattyatHernandobeach@gmail.com.   

mailto:PattyatHernandobeach@gmail.com
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HB NEIGHBOR SPOTLIGHT 
BARB GOSSETT 

 
Hello Hernando Beach neighbors, 
 
My name is Barb Gossett, born in the Chicago 
suburbs, and I have lived in Hernando Beach 
with my husband, Joel Silver, since 2013.  Initial-
ly, we bought a property in Sterling Hills, but 
when I looked out the windows, I couldn’t see a 
sunrise or a sunset; so we drove to the west side 
of Rt. 19 and found Hernando Beach.  When we 
looked at our new home, there were dolphins in 
the backyard.  I paused and asked myself, 
“Where else can I buy a house with dolphin?”, 
and immediately said we’ll take it. 
 
After retiring from 38 years in higher education 
administration (PhD) at seven universities 
(Northern and Southern Illinois, St. Bonaventure, 
U of Missouri, Rutgers, Stevens Institute, and 
New York University) starting out as a secretary, 
then student activities advisor, leadership devel-
opment director to the Dean of Students, I am 
now a yoga teacher.  I was fortunate to be able to 
go to the university fitness centers and have 

been active in sports, bicycling tours (Hawaii, Na-
pa Valley, Ireland and New Zealand), and started 
yoga in my 40’s.  I’m happy to announce that the 
Hernando Beach Club has added a Monday, 
5:30 p.m. yoga class to their programming this 
year, and I will be teaching.  I currently also teach 
at the Y in Hernando County and teach chair yo-
ga at an assisted living facility. 
 
I am grateful for the HBPOA Ladies breakfasts 
and game days where I have met several neigh-
bors that I did not know previously and have lots 
of fun and laughter.  Previously, I volunteered for 
six years with the Coast Guard Auxiliary since I 
had never been a boater.  In the auxiliary, I was a 
boating safety instructor and vessel examiner.  
The auxiliary provides a free service to make 
sure that you have all the required safety equip-
ment on your boat.  Currently, Joel is a vessel 
examiner. 
 
My husband and I keep busy with our 16 month 
black lab, Brandy and 6-year-old cat, Silver Blue.  
We both work on house projects, as we have 
learned that living on the salt water is high 

(Continued on page 11) 



11 

3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 

maintenance.  We have pulled large potted 
plants out of the canal after a storm and battened 
down the hatches in preparation for them. 
 
I encourage you to get involved to provide ser-
vice to the community, to get to know your neigh-
bors, and to have a voice in Hernando County as 
it continues to grow. 
 

GAME DAY 
 
Happy 2022!   
 
If you've not yet joined our fun 
group, Game Day, you may 
want to give it a good 

look.  We're a group of local ladies who meet 
every Tuesday from 1-3:00.  You don't need to 
commit to every Tuesday as our group fluctuates 
weekly.  You don't even know how to play the 
Game of the Day as they'll be plenty of ladies to 
teach you.  
We started with a small circle of 5 friends in Sep-
tember who wanted to get together for Mah 

Jongg and ballooned into a group of 2 dozen 
friends who meet together for whatever game the 
hostess wants to play.   
 
If you have any interest in having a wonderful af-
ternoon, meeting fabulous women and making 
lasting friendships Game Day could be a good fit 
for you.   
 
Send me an email at jdpuls@yahoo.com and we 
can chat about it. 
 
Hope to hear from you! 
Joan Puls 
 

THANK YOU! 
 
A special thanks to Joe Wachs and his HB volun-
teers who helped him get the Christmas Lights 
ready to be installed.   
 
We also send a special thanks out to our Withla-
coochee River Electric Staff, Jason Turner & 
John Haynes, linemen, and Brian Carr, supervi-
sor, who installed our Christmas Lights in No-
vember and took them down in January.   

(Continued from page 10) 

mailto:jdpuls@yahoo.com
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HERNANDO COUNTY 
 
By:  Mike Fulford 
 
An Update on the future of our Hernando County. 
The Hernando County Business Alliance (HCBA) 
met on 1/6/22 and received the following infor-
mation from our County Administrator. The HCBA is 
composed of the Chamber of Commerce, Builders 
Association, Board of Realtors, Hernando Progress 
and the Manufacturers Association. Bottom line is, 
have no doubt Hernando County is growing and the 
only event in my personal opinion that will stop that 
growth is a change in the economy, which could 
possibly occur? Currently Hernando County is the 
third fastest growing county in the state, and the 
state is the 16 largest economy in the world. The 
challenge will be to maintain our quality of life and 
charm as others have discovered Hernando Coun-
ty. We have people moving in from the Northern 
states and those that are moving up from South 
Florida. About 1000 are crossing the state line daily. 
1. Two new major distribution centers are planned 
in the vicinity of the current Walmart distribution 
center on the east side of the county. 2. The current 
rate for The Hernando County gas tax is “maxed 

out”, and we are at the legislated-state maximum. 
The gas tax pays for road repairs and maintenance, 
as well as the Waterways and Aquatics budget that 
maintains our inlets and perimeter canals. Hernan-
do County currently gets about $9-10M a year to 
perform that function. Not a lot of money when you 
consider the amount of roads we have, and what 
paving costs are these days. 3. Sales Tax. Subject 
to the Board of County Commissioners approving 
that this be put on the ballot in November of this 
year, a .5 cent increase will be added to all sales for 
a total tax of 7 cents per dollar purchased. If you are 
looking to purchase a car, maybe now is the time? 
It is estimated that this will generate about $13.8 M 
per year. The intent is to allocate 80% for new 
roads and 20% for parks and recreation. A survey 
can be found at the county web site that lists roads 
and potential projects. Voters have the option to pri-
oritize and make your desires know. 4. If you recall 
the BOCC instituted a 1mil property tax increase in 
Sep 19. To date they have rolled back .45 mil and 
the desire is to further reduce .2 mil for next years 
budget, starting on 1 Oct 22. Property taxes went 
up this year due to a 1mil school board tax that 60% 
of Hernando County voters agreed to last year, and 

(Continued on page 19) 
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Visit Our Booth # H-12 at the 
Tampa Boat Show, Sept. 10-12 

for Boat Show Specials. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

• Raise and lower in seconds 

• Keep your boat clean 

• Prevent Sun Damage, Weathering & Theft 

• 5 Year limited warranty 

 
10% off any docking purchase  

with the mention of The Beachcomber. 
One discount honored per purchase. 
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JANUARY FISHING REPORT  
 
January is a great time to target sheepshead in Hernando 
waters. Sheepshead can be found from backwater bays and 
creeks to canals and offshore rock piles. On my charters we 
fish the offshore rocks for the massive amount of sheepshead 
that hold out there. These sheepsheads are bigger than back-
water sheepshead fish. Most of the sheepshead size are in 
the 3–10-pound range with some big sheep’s well over 15 
pounds. Live and dead shrimp is the most common bait to 
use but fiddler crabs and sand fleas are great options as well. 
I like to use a 1/8-1/2-ounce jig head with a 30-pound leader 
for my sheepshead rig. These fish will feed right on the bot-
tom with very light pecks so be ready to set the hook. 
  
Along with sheepshead we target triple tails when we move 
from spots to spots looking at floating structures. Now until 
April is a good time to look for triple tails.   
– Captain Josh Fritz 
 

 
Capt. Joshua Fritz is a Native Floridian fishing 
the local waters of the Gulf Of Mexico, Capt. 
Josh is a 25 ton licensed and fully insured 
guide. Capt. Josh knows these waters inside 
and out with over 25 years of boating 
knowledge. Capt. Josh is very well know in the 
fishing world and is professional and friendly, 
come aboard with Capt. Josh and lets catch 

some fish.   

www.chasentailsfishingcharters.com 
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Buy Dirt... 

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

Hernando Beach - Direct Gulf Access   
 
 
  
 
      

4098 Diaz Ct                                  4029 Casa Ct                      
$199,900 60x100                          $196,000 50x100                
**************************************************** 
Hudson - Sea Pines     

 
 

 
                      

Lot 129 or Lot 131 Inwood Dr.                                   
Choose either for $26,500 64x100 
****************************************************     
Woodland Waters      

 
 
 
 
                                               

10250 Whisper Ridge 
$80,000 3/4 Acre                                                       
 **************************************************  
Brooksville    

 
 
 

 
            

10380 Yellow Hammer          15215 Samons Rd.       
$72,000 just over an Acre      $325,000 10 Acres        
******************************************************       
ACREAGE 

 
100 Acres SR 45, New Smyrna Beach 
$1,950,000 Zoned A4              

Hernando Beach - Indirect Gulf Access 
 
 
 
 

 
3318 Turks Cap                                3327 Turks Cap 
Choose either for $199,000 75x100        

 
 
 
 

 
3230 Hibiscus                                                          3279 Hibiscus   
$120,000 70x100                           $169,000 70x100                

 

 
 

 
3300 Scarlet Sage                                             Lot 2 Fernleaf 
$189,000 79x100                                                 $65,000 50x100 

 
 

 
 
 

3479 Bluefish Dr.                            Lot 34 Cobia Dr. 
$85,000 75x100                                $79,000 75x100 
 
*************************** 
COMMERCIAL  

 
 
 
 
 

3282 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach   
$299,500 180x142 Zoned C-1 
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RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (941)255-7403  

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 
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an increase in property values due to the real estate 
market. 5. Impact fees. If you are looking to build, 
now maybe is the time to get the permit? Impact 
fees are scheduled to increase somewhere be-
tween $500-$719 per year for the next four (4) 
years. The BOCC will take action and schedule 
public hearings for March of this year. More to fol-
low subject to our BOCC voting the issue. Lots hap-
pening in Hernando County these days. Right, 
wrong or indifferent, we have been discovered. My 
personal desire is to manage the change to the best 
of our abilities to benefit Hernando County resi-
dents. Infrastructure in the form of Roads, Utilities, 
and Schools are at the top of the list for our County 
Administrator and the BOCC. 
 
 

HERNANDO COUNTY PRESS RELEASE 
 
MEDIA RELEASE 
January 6, 2022 
 
Hernando County releases public survey on 
sales tax options 
Hernando County is seeking public input, from its 

residents, on the options of a half-cent increase 
to the local sales tax in the next general election.  
 
The purpose of this short survey is to ask citizens 
which improvement projects to Hernando County 
parks and roadways should be prioritized for the 
future. The Hernando County Board of County 
Commissioners (BOCC) is considering the option 
of a half-cent increase in the local sales tax from 
6.5 to 7 cents in the next general election to cre-
ate a source other than property taxes to fund 
these improvements. 
  
A half-cent sales tax could provide more than $10 
million in funding to be used in needed roadways 
expansion and parks and recreation improve-
ments throughout the growing county. Sales Sur-
taxes also allow for approximately 30 percent of 
revenue to be generated from tourists and con-
sumers that impact our county and do not pay 
property tax.  
 
Please visit the Hernando County home page 
at  www.hernandocounty.us  to access the sur-
vey. This survey should take no more than 5-10 
minutes to complete.  

(Continued from page 12) 

(Continued on page 20) 

http://www.hernandocounty.us
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CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 
For more information, please contact Hernando 
County Administration at 352-754-4000. 
### 
 
Office of Public Information 
Publicinformation@co.hernando.fl.us 
 
 

BLACK BEARS 
 
Did you know? 
 
Since the 1980s, the black bear population has 
been expanding along with our human popula-
tion.  Florida has grown from 5 million residents in 
1960 to 20 million today and is projected to reach 
almost 36 million by 2060. Urban sprawl is en-
croaching on traditionally remote areas, bringing 
people into prime bear habitat.  As a result, bears 
and people are encountering each other more 
than ever. 
 
The mere presence of a black bear does not rep-
resent a problem. In fact, living in black bear 

(Continued from page 19) 

(Continued on page 22) 
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February 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

7pm 

4 5 

6 7 8 9 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

11 

 

12 

13 14 15 16 

Waterways Advisory 

Committee 6pm 

17 18 19 

20 21 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 

7pm 

22 23 24 25 26 

27 
Machine Gun Shoot 

28    To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 02/10/2022. 
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country can provide unique and rewarding experi-
ences! The best way to enjoy our wildlife is to 
keep them wild and away from food sources like 
garbage, pet food, and bird seed. 
 
About Bears 

 
Here are some quick facts 
you should know about 
bears. For more information, 
see the above links! 
 

• Black bears are the only 
species of bear found in 
Florida. 

• FWC biologists estimate 
that there are approximately 

4,050 black bears in Florida. 

• Adult male black bears usually weigh between 
250 to 350 lbs.  The largest adult male black bear 
in Florida weighed 760 lbs.  Adult female black 
bears are smaller than males, usually weighing 
between 130 and 180 lbs.  The largest adult fe-
male black bear in Florida weighed 460 lbs. 

• Adult male black bears usually live within a 60 

square mile area, whereas females usually live 
within a 15 square mile area. 

• Female bears have their first litter at about 3 
½ years old and generally have a litter every oth-
er year. 

• In Florida, the breeding season runs from 
June to August and cubs are born around late 
January or early February. 

• Bears are excellent climbers and often climb 
trees when they are frightened. 

• About 80 percent of a black bear’s diet comes 
from plants (e.g., fruits, nuts, berries), 15 percent 
from insects (e.g., termites, ants, yellow jackets) 
and 5 percent from meat (e.g., opossums, arma-
dillos, carrion. 
 
What Do Black Bears Have in Common With 
All Bears? 

Like all members of the bear family, black bears 
are large, powerful mammals with rounded ears, 
short tails, 5-toed feet, and large canine teeth. 

Black bears walk flat-footed, just like people, with 
all 5 toes on the ground. While they may look 
slow because of their shuffling gait, black bears 

(Continued from page 20) 

(Continued on page 24) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 
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 Email:  Gail@LyonsLawGroup.com  

can sprint at up to 35 miles an hour! Olympic 
gold-medalist Usain Bolt can onlyreach 27 miles 
per hour. With their stout, heavily-curved claws, 
black bears climb trees very well. These claws 
are non-retractable and can be easily seen in 
their tracks. 
 

Size, Weight, Diet 
 
"Sizing" up the Black Bear: 
Bears are "sexually dimorphic," which means 
that adult males are larger than adult females. 
However, because young, smaller males are 
similar in size to adult females, it is difficult to de-
termine the sex of a bear by their size alone. 
Many of us recognize that white-tailed deer body 

(Continued from page 22) 

(Continued on page 25) 
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size is reduced as you travel south in North 
America. This difference is explained 
by Bergmann’s Rule, which basically states spe-
cies of larger size are found in colder environ-
ments, and species of smaller size are found in 
warmer regions.  Bears as a Family follow this 
principle – arctic male polar bears generally 
weigh 779 to 1500 pounds, while male sun bears 
only weigh 100 to 140 pounds and live in equato-
rial regions. Black bears as a Species do not fol-
low Bergmann’s Rule, Florida black bears on av-
erage tend to be larger than Canadian black 
bears, for example. 
 
Average weights for adult bears in Florida range 
from 250 to 450 pounds for males and 125 to 250 
pounds for females. 
 
Florida’s largest bears: 
 
There have been two male bears that are consid-
ered the largest in the state. One was a 740 lb 
bear and the other was 760 lb bear, both were 
found in 2015 in Seminole County lingering in 
neighborhoods after gaining access to unsecured 
human-provided attractants.  

The two largest female bears found in Florida 
were 460 pounds killed in a vehicle strike in Lake 
County in 2019 and the other was 400 pounds, 
found on the side of a road (killed by a vehicle 
strike) in January 2007 in Liberty County.  
 
Bears that habitually feed on human-supplied 
foods such as garbage and wildlife feed or pet 
food can become abnormally large because of 
the high number of calories found in these food 
sources. 
 
The weight of individual black bears varies great-
ly throughout the year. 
 
Food availability is low during the winter months, 
even in Florida, and both male and female bears 
lose weight. Bears can lose up to 25% of their 
body weight while they keep to their den in win-
ter. It is not until plants grow in the spring that 
bears begin to gain weight again. 
 
During the summer breeding season, males 
spend most of their time searching for mates, 
while females spend most of their time foraging. 
 
For more information visit: MyFWC.com 

(Continued from page 24) 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, February 2022 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before January 27, 2022. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
Hernando Beach 

Florida 
 

Paintings locally at 
Silver Dolphin 

 
 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

